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St. Michael Catholic School 

1899-1940 
 

by Annabelle Zachmann Kons 

  

     I attended Catholic school in St. Michael from 1st through 8th grades, 

starting in 1928 and graduating in 1936. 

     It was the second school for St. Michael, built in 1899, an impressive 

two-story building, with 4 classrooms, two grades to each room. It was 

quite a change from the one-room schools that dotted the rural areas, How-

ever, in keeping with the times, there was no indoor plumbing. 

     We had the Notre Dame nuns as our teachers that came to St. Michael 

to teach as early as 1876. 
     When I started school I spoke only German, as most of my classmates 

did. The Sisters had quite a challenge teaching us to speak, read and write 

in English. In previous years, both German and English were taught, but 

discontinued. We were encouraged to speak and pray in English at home, which we did. 

Our home was directly behind the school so we only needed to walk across the schoolyard to attend school. We lived in our 

mother's childhood home; so this was also true for her and her nine siblings. 

Our parents were Clem and Christine (Wey) Zachmann. My brothers, Bernard, Emmett and Octave also attended the school 

through the 5th grade; then were transferred to the public school as was the rule for all boys at that time. My sister Eileen and brother 

Carroll also started at the "old" school for several years, then went to the brand new school where my sister Dolores started 1st grade. 

The present Catholic Elementary school was built in 1940. 

I have fond memories of my old St. Michael school, my classmates and the School Sisters of Notre Dame. 
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Note* The second 

building was built 

under the direction 

of Fr. Deustermann 

in 1899. It served 

as the Parish 

school until 1940 

when the first sec-

tion[ the northern 

section] of the pre-

sent school was 

built.  


